1364 Macbeth Street McLean, VA 22102 November 24, 1995

Dear Rev. Peeples (and Cousin Robert),

Thank you, very much, for your October 22 letter in which you described some of our common ancestry. I had thought that Rev. Pierre Robert was the first pastor of the French Huguenot Church in Charleston until I visited that church in October and learned that he had not been a pastor there. Your letter clarified the matter, and my sister, Elisabeth Green Williams of Orlando, Florida, confirms the history you reported. (It turns out that she is a member of the Huguenot Society and has a copy of "Our Family Circle".)

Thank you, too, for the information on the Society of F.F.S.C. and the Lawton and Allied Families Association reunion which is to be held at Hilton Head in June. I took the liberty of photo-copying your letter and sent copies to my two sisters — the one in Orlando and the other in Washington, Georgia, as well as my brother, who lives in Ocala, Florida. I regret that I will not be able to attend the June reunion, but hope it is a great success.

My maternal grandmother's maiden name was "Mary Robert", and she lived in Washington, Georgia until she died in the mid-1920's. My middle name is "Robert" and my son is a "junior", so the name of Robert still carries on in my immediate family.

Thank you again for your kindness in writing a most-interesting letter.

Sincerely yours,

Clifford Robert Green